MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING July 22, 2013  
IN ATTENDANCE: Carol Statz, Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, John Rosenbaum, Jeff Smith and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.)                                CALL TO ORDER: by Rosenbaum at 7 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 07/18/13 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law and as a courtesy to the residents, published in the Mt. Horeb Mail on 7/18/13. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Fagan/Statz to approve the minutes of 6/24/13, as distributed. Motion carried 7-0.
M. & R. rICHARDSON/TOWN HALL RD./TOWN HALL RD./CONCEPT PLAN/SEC. 20 & 21: no action: Contiguous acres owned on the effective date of the Plan = 317.613 acres. New lots = Option 1 = 13, Option 2=19 and Option 3 = 22. The number of potential new lots will decrease by one because the Richardson property currently contains two residences: 2343 and 2429 Town Hall Rd. A site visit was held on Tues., July 9. The following development areas were discussed: **Off of the existing driveway to 2429 – two possible building envelopes beyond the existing house, not visible from the road. **Off of the existing driveway to 2343 – two possible building envelopes beyond the existing house. **On the southern-most parcel of land on the west side of Town Hall Rd., two shared driveways for up to three building envelopes on each could service up to six building envelopes with the houses on the edges of the woods, primarily out of view from Town Hall Rd. **Two to three building envelopes on the far edge of the woods on the land on the east side of Town Hall Rd. The Richardsons will consider possible access via shared driveways, overlapping 66’ frontage strips for lots of 35 acres or less, etc. and prepare a concept plan on an aerial photo of their property prior to the next TB meeting on 8/19/13 and PC meeting on 8/26/13. 
DISCUSSION ONLY/OVERVIEW OF PROCESS/PROCEDURES FOR DISCONTINUANCE OF SINGLE-USE/SINGLE OWNER/DEAD-END TOWN ROADS. NO SPECIFIC ROADS WILL BE DISCUSSED: 

Town Chair Eloranta provided a proposed schedule and rationale for the discussion of the discontinuance of dead-end town roads serving a single property. 
Rationale: Originally, these dead-end roads were private driveways that were taken over by the Town when state highway aid money basically paid for the upkeep. The state highway aid money no longer covers the cost of the roads. Out of approximately 725 households, only a couple of dozen households get what is basically a private driveway plowed and maintained year-round by the Town. It is a matter of public fairness. It doesn’t seem to make sense to plow some private driveways and not others. In addition to the inconsistency in the policy, some of the dead-end roads are more time consuming to plow since smaller equipment has to be used and the snow plow operators have to be mindful of private equipment/machinery parked along the dead-end road.  

Proposal: The Town will discuss discontinuing some of the dead-end roads and returning them to private driveway status. The specifics have to be hammered out. The discontinuance of the road would not impede the potential development of splits eligible under the Town of Springdale Land Use Plan - if a town road is necessary for the splits or if a reinstated town road would improve the proposed development. Upon discontinuance, the land under the roadway would revert back to the property owners. 
Time table:
Aug. 12 – Public information meeting. The single TB action of the meeting will be to authorize the Clerk to file a Notice of Pendency at Dane County Register of Deeds for the roads proposed for discontinuance. 

Aug. 19 – Town Board meeting – Introduction of a Resolution for the Discontinuance of Public Roads and scheduling of the Public Hearing on the Discontinuances. The Public Hearing shall be held not less than 40 days after the date the Resolution is introduced. 

The process requires notices to affected property owners and a Class 3 notice for the general public in the Mt. Horeb Mail prior to the Public Hearing after the Aug. 19 meeting. 

Aug. 26 – PC Consideration and Report on Road Discontinuance

Aug. 29 – Notices Mailed – By this date, the notices to property owners served by the roads must be mailed. 

Sept. 5, 12, and 19 Class 3 Notices in Mt. Horeb Mail.

Sept. 30 – Public Hearing and Town Board Action

Oct. 1 – Record Resolution and Amend Map for roads that have been discontinued. 
PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: 
Chair Rosenbaum presented a handout for discussion: “Guidelines for Public Hearings/Meetings on Land Use Issues” at PC meetings. The sequence of meeting discussion by the PC members and the citizens in attendance was supported. The steps in the public hearing/meeting discussion will be finalized, may be prepared as a handout and may be available at the door. The PC requested the Clerk to advise all land division applicants to read the Plan before attending the PC meeting. At the Aug. meeting the PC will continue the discussion of PC procedures with specific attention to Conditional Use Permit applications.  The next PC meeting will be held on Monday, Aug. 26, 2013, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as Aug. 12, 2013.  No site visits have been requested at this time.
ADJOURN: MOTION by unanimous consent. Motion carried 7-0. 

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary
